NEWSLETTER

Rustlewood Homeowners Association 111 E Rustle Way Grapeview Washington 98546 May 20, 2015

NEWS BULLETIN

2015 ANNUAL MEETING SUNDAY, JULY 12, 2015 CABANA at 1:00 PM

Due to scheduling difficulties, the Rustlewood Homeowners Association Annual Meeting date has been changed to Sunday, July 12, 2015 at 1:00 PM. Please make a note of this change and plan to be at our 2015 Rustlewood Annual Meeting for your attendance as a home owner is very important to the overall welfare of our Association. This is your best opportunity to bring comments and ideas before other Association members and to the Board of Directors who volunteer their time to manage the operations of our community. Mark your calendar!

CABANA REMODEL:

Please thank Bill and Judy Slining, Rod Tull and Dick Pope for the many hours of volunteer work to create a new pleasing and welcoming atmosphere to enjoy your activities when using the Cabana. Included in the changes are the moving of the appliances to a more convenient location and surrounding them with new base and wall cabinetry for better organization of supplies. New laminate countertops were installed along with a new large stainless steel sink and faucet. To achieve the new kitchen Bill Slining opened the walls and ran all new electrical and plumbing to assure safety and longevity as well as a better cabinet installation. The ceiling, walls, woodwork and doors have all been repainted in neutral colors to enhance the new white cabinetry.

MEETING TOPICS:

- There are two (2) positions on the Board of Directors open this year. You can submit names for nomination at the meeting or through your proxy mail-in. If you would like to serve on the board please submit your name. Each board position is for two years with meetings scheduled as necessary due to business at hand.
- Firehouse Update: Many of you have noticed some activity behind the Krabbenhoft Fire Station with a housing unit being placed. You will be hearing the news of this new development at the Annual Meeting.
- 3. Dues: Remember that 2015/16 dues are payable by July 1st each year and considered late if not paid by October 1st. We will be receiving dues payments at the Annual Meeting. If you are not attending the meeting, please mail the dues along with the Proxies so that your votes can be counted during the election of Board members and your annual dues will be up to date.

JULY 4TH!

We are experiencing an extra dry year which requires due diligence in the handling of fireworks in Rustlewood. Please remember that fireworks are only allowed on our beach at the Cabana. The beach area will be roped off to indicate where fireworks may safely be used. Only adults and supervised children 12 years or older can go past the roped off area. This program has worked very well the last couple of years so let's keep the good record of celebrating safely. After celebrating, please take all the accumulated trash up to the barrels near the boat ramp gate and stack it there. It will be picked up by volunteers and taken to the dump for proper burial.

Board of Directors:

Bill Walker, President Michael Bigelow, Vice President Bill Slining, Member Bill Hartley, Member Randy Wood, Member Officers: (Non-voting members) Rod Tull, Treasurer

Richard Pope, Secretary

•	CO	NT	ACT	LIST:

•	CONTACT LIST:		
•	Bill Walker, President	360-426-8480	walker533@yahoo.com
•	Richard Pope, Secretary	206-419-9486	pope richard@msn.com
•	Rod Tull, Treasurer	425-344-8118	rodhneyt@gmail.com
•	Sue Duncan, Sunshine Person	360-427-1955	
•	Linda Bush, Garden Club/Game Night	360-432-7936	
•	Marty, Water or Sewer problems	360-490-6608	
•	Non-emergency Sheriff	360-426-4441	
•	Questions & Information check our website		www.rustlewood.org ("Contact Us")